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Dear Sir

My family has lived in Cow Lane for 10 years enjoying the peaceful setting, the countryside walks and community spirit that it affords. Our 8 year old can currently walk to school and at the same time our 90 year old neighbour has no fear in stepping outside her front door; if this application is approved this would change forever.

With this in mind, although a significant level of objections have already been made, I write to lodge my objections to the above application on the following grounds:
Traffic impact and highway safety

During construction
The village roads leading to the site would not cope with the heavy machinery required to complete this development, resulting in major disruption over a long period to time to the whole village. Cow Lane itself is narrow, leading onto a number of Cherwell Valley walks. It only just copes with the traffic using it at present and cars parked outside properties make it hard to negotiate at times. 

The access point to Wincote itself is tight and there is no margin for manoeuvring large construction vehicles, without causing damage to nearby properties.

There is no pavement in Cow Lane and it is regularly used by families and dog walkers accessing the lovely walks, by children playing and by the school for their bike safety training courses.

I would be hugely concerned for the safety of the users of this lane during the long construction period.

Post construction

With the development proposed as a weekend retreat for the Squire family, traffic using Cow Lane will increase twelve times, from the current 1 car (previous occupiers have had two) to 12 cars, as shown on the plans; the lane barely copes with the current traffic, let alone adding this level of  weekend influx.

Again, my primary concern is for the safety of the users of this lane.

Privacy, visual impact, overshadowing and overlooking

The development is in no way sympathetic to the other houses in the village, in terms of size or design. In my opinion it is a monstrosity and totally out of keeping with the character of Steeple Aston generally and this part of the village specifically. This type of design would be better suited to a city setting and, despite the developer’s attempts to show otherwise, would dominate the views to the church from the folly. 

In addition to this, the hedges and the majority of historic apple trees currently at the entrance to Wincote would be removed, to be replaced by an ugly car park. This will certainly have a negative visual impact on Cow Lane, for the many residents and visitors who use it for walking. I understand that the developer wanted to create enough space for cars to be parked off Cow Lane,  however if this is the case,  a sympathetic extension of the existing building would still leave sufficient room within the site, rather than blighting both the lane and Lockhall Cottage.

These proposals represent a serious loss of privacy for the residents of Lockhall Cottage and The Longbyre, due to the sheer size of the dwelling and its proximity to adjoining properties; it does not ‘nestle’ into the immediate environment, it dominates.

Noise and disturbance

The scale of this project is absolutely massive and the machinery and equipment required to build such a dwelling would cause unbearable noise and disturbance over a long period of time.

Post construction, the increase in cars and people would ultimately change the peace and tranquillity of this lane forever, not only for my family living opposite but again for the many who enjoy the tranquillity of this setting.

The proposed siting for the dwelling, lying ‘cheek and jowl’ with Lockhall Cottage and The Longbyre, would result in significant disturbance  to the properties, as the plans show 6 en-suite bedrooms, each with its own private garden, facing on to the neighbouring properties. 

Impact on the character of the surrounding area

There would be a massive impact on the character of the surrounding area. The sheer size of this development is enough in itself to object to, as well as it being completely out of keeping with the rest of village. Even if we added up all the properties in Cow Lane, they would be in no way comparable to the size of the proposed dwelling.

The dwelling would be seen clearly from all neighbouring properties and would blight the current landscape.

Effect on trees and the natural environment

There is a wealth of wildlife living in the grounds of Wincote and the developer has not taken all of these into account. It would be a crime to destroy what is left of the historic apple orchard, as well as the hedgerows and trees lining the drive.

Planning policies

I cannot believe that this monstrosity of a development fits in with any of the local or regional planning policies. I thought that Steeple Aston was a conservation area? If this development is given the go ahead, what power will the council have in disallowing other such developments in this beautiful rural setting?

As a final point I cannot help to think that if the developer genuinely wanted to move back to the village, as he has suggested, that he would have understood the local views, engaged with us at an early stage and not simply sought to change our village for his own vanity.

Yours faithfully

Nicola Silversides

